April 29 2012

F.U.S.E. News and Updates
Dear Colleagues:

It is almost May!  Hard to believe that we are really in the “final lap” of the 2012-2013 school year – especially when there is still so much more to get through in the next 8 weeks!  

This Thursday is the FUSE Party at Beckwith Pointe.  It starts at 4:00 and goes till 7:00.  All members are invited to mingle and catch up with colleagues and friends from around the district.  The party is more than just a social event though – it is a great way to build up the union, to remind ourselves that no matter what our job title or building assignment, we are all members of the same union and that our solidarity is a real strength, especially in difficult times like this.   I hope I’ll have the opportunity to see many of you this Thursday at our annual event

So. . . what’s news this week?
FUSE Food Drive

For the second year in a row, Billy Coleman, FUSE Vice President for School Related Professionals, is organizing the FUSE Food Drive on May 11, 2012 from 10:00 AM – 2:00 PM.  Members will be outside two local supermarkets – Stop & Shop on Palmer Road and Torino Market on Pelham Road – asking shoppers to make donations of non-perishable food items to be donated to the New Rochelle C.A.P. Emergency Food Pantry and Shiloh Baptist Church Food Pantry. 

In addition to supporting a local food pantries that serve the needy in our city, the drive aims to raise our union’s profile in the community and give our members an opportunity to become more active in the union on a limited and focused basis. 

Members interested in being part of this event should contact Billy at bcoleman@nred.org or bcoleman@nrfuse.com.  
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Rally for Public Education

We need you to come to Albany for a massive rally at midday Saturday, June 8.  FUSE is organizing to get a large number of our members to Albany for this important event.   Logistical details are in the works.
The theme of the rally is “Fight for the Future of Public Education.”   That's a broad theme comprising many issues embraced by NYSUT members, parents, administrators and community supporters. This rally will revolve around obsessive high-stakes testing, funding (including issues such as the wrong-minded tax cap, the state aid formula and higher education underfunding) and access (immigration reform and the DREAM Act)

The rally, as NYSUT President Richard Iannuzzi said, is "a fight about the truth - not the lies we suffer through every day. It's a fight about the future of public education and getting it right -- about celebrating, not demonizing, educators ... it's a fight about informative assessments, not the tyranny of obsessive standardized testing ... it's a fight about funding for pupils and teachers, not Pearson and testing!" 
Details about signing up for the March will be sent out to members by the end of this week, but mark your calendars now so you can be part of this certain-to-be inspiring event!  The time for taking action is NOW!   We are confident that FUSE will have large contingent of members adding our voices to the hundreds of other unionists from around the state demanding that the state legislature, the Commissioner and the Regents stop undermining public education and let us do what we do best – teach and lead children to be life long learners, not passive test takers!
New Text Tool to Stay Connected with NYSUT 

If you haven't done this already, do it now:  Text the word VOICE to 518-631-3202 to receive text message updates from NYSUT, including updates on the rally. You don't have to send anything except that first message and you'll be tapped in to the latest information.
NYSUT 5k Solidarity Run

The 5k race is on Saturday, May 18 in FDR Park in Yorktown, starting at 10:00 am.  All proceeds from the race will benefit the NYSUT Disaster Relief Fund, which is supporting our fellow union members who are still coping with the aftermath of Hurricane Sandy.

After the race, there will be a “classic barbeque” in one of the picnic areas in the park – family members are welcome to join you after cheering you on in the race.  The cost of the barbeque for non-runners is a $10 suggested donation for adults. 

We have already registered 27 FUSE members for the race – but there is still is time for additional runners (or walkers!)  FUSE will take care of registering the runners from our local and pay the registration fee.  We will also be providing FUSE tee-shirts to all runners so that our participation and solidarity are visible to all.   To participate, email or call me at the FUSE office no later than Friday May 3.  

The day promises to be a lot of healthy fun for a very worthy cause.
Report form the April 23 School Board Meeting 
Presentation and Recognition and  Security Report
The Board of Education met on Tuesday, April 23 at Davis School.  I am happy to report that Superintendent Richard Organisciak was welcomed back from his recent medical leave, and presided over the first part of the meeting.

The two highlights of the meeting was the presentation by members of the fifth grade glass presenting their “American History Living Museum” project.  Involving research, note taking, writing, art and public speaking, it exhibited a depth of learning and engagement that could never be measured by a scantron response, multiple choice test.

Also a highlight of the meeting was the dedication of the school’s library to the Bill Harrell, the school’s long time principal who is retiring in June – after 50 years of service to the children of New Rochelle!  Dr. Korostoff and the co- presidents of the PTA spoke eloquently of Mr. Harrell’s years at Davis and the impressive legacy he leaves at the school he served so well for so long.  Many of the school’s staff attended the presentation to honor their retiring colleague.
The Board also received a security assessment report from Vigilant Resources International, (VRI), an independent company contracted by the Board to review the safety and emergency plans and procedures in each of the district’s schools.  VRI’s report, in an edited format, will be available on the district’s website. 

School Board Elections

As most members know, long time Board member Mary Jane Reddington, one of the school district’s most tireless and gracious supporters, will be retiring from the Board of Education when her term expires in June. Her successor will be elected on May 21 – the date all school districts hold their School Board Elections and School Budget Votes.   

There has been some speculation about who will run for this seat on the Board.   At Tuesday’s meeting two members of the community announced their candidacy for the position: Mr. Robert Cox, a New Rochelle resident and parent,  probably best known as the editor of the Talk of the Sound blog,  and Dr. Pamela Davis, a New Rochelle resident and an educator in the Elmsford School District.   
FUSE members who live in New Rochelle should pay careful attention to the campaigns that each candidate will be waging over the next few weeks in order to make an informed decision.  In keeping with our standard practice, of not making endorsements in open races except in exceptional circumstances, the union will not be making formal endorsements of any candidates.

Public Comment

Mr. Adam Egelberg addressed the Board during the “public comment” section of the meeting to clarify his remarks previously made at the April 3 Board Meeting.  He began by expressing genuine appreciation for the work of teachers throughout the district, particularly at Davis where his children attend school.  To be fair, this is not the first time Mr. Egelberg has expressed his gratitude and respect for the work of the teachers at Davis, and by extension for all of our teachers in New Rochelle.

He went on to say that his comments about the FUSE contract made on April 3 had been “misrepresented” -- presumably by me in my April 8 newsletter – and that he did not “blame” the FUSE for agreeing to the three year contract.  He did, however, blame the Board for not realizing the consequences of the then newly proposed   property tax cap legislation.  By not planning ahead and taking the cap into consideration during negotiations,  and  then agreeing to a contract with salary increases for staff, the Board  put itself in a situation where  the school district with no choice but to lay off teachers and staff members once the “tax cap” law took effect. 

Unfortunately, though I appreciate Mr. Egelberg’s sincerity and his kind words of support for our teachers, I am at a loss as to how he can blame only one party of two-party negotiations.  It still seems that Mr. Egelberg believes that the FUSE members should not have received even the modest salary increases that were negotiated in our contract because the cost of funding those raises is one of the factors causing the budget shortfall in next year’s spending plan.   
There were a number of cost saving provisions agreed to by the FUSE in the contract we are currently working under – not the least of which was the fact that the union agreed to no across the board raise in the first year (2011-2012) of the agreement.  Employees’ contribution to medical insurance also has been increased and will increase again next year.  So I don’t understand Mr. Egelberg’s assertion that the Board did not negotiate with an understanding or a strategy that took into consideration the difficult financial situation or the results of the tax cap law – unless he feels that no salary increases, however reasonable, were warranted for the employees of the school district. 

Get the Truth About Testing!  

Friday was the final day of two weeks of standardized high stakes testing in grades 3 through 8. The greater portion of six out of the last ten instructional days has been given over to testing!  Then add in the number of days teachers will be out of their classes in order to grade these tests.  The amount of time and money and energy expended on these often-flawed tests is out of control.   The public needs to learn what we in the schools know all too – the over-reliance on testing is cheating our kids out of opportunities for real learning.  One size-fits-all testing hurts children and provides little in the way of meaningful information by which to gauge a child’s growth or measure a teacher’s effectiveness.

One way to shine some light on the amount of time and money spent on these is tests it to pass the “Truth About Testing Act of 2013.   The Truth About Testing Act of 2013 (A. 6594/S. 4712) will require a rational, thorough review of the cost of developing, preparing students for, administering, and grading all of the student assessments that are administered in New York State.

 The Commissioner's study will, at a minimum, include the following information:

· Total number of student assessments administered in each school district,

· Total cost of student assessments, and

· Total amount of time spent on student assessments and associated activities during the 2012-13 school year.

The data collected will be disaggregated by the following student groups: English language learners, students receiving intervention or remediation services, students with disabilities, general education students, and economically disadvantaged students. In addition, the date will also be disaggregated by student racial subgroups.

The study will also include an anonymous state-wide survey of teachers on the time devoted to test preparation for each student assessment, and will also survey teachers on the effect of test preparation on the quality of instruction and on recommendations from teachers as to how they would suggest improving student assessments.

In addition, a companion bill (A. 6593/S. 4764) to the Truth-About-Testing Act of 2013 has been introduced that will require the Commissioner to develop regulations regarding the administration of tests to children in grades k-2, which will explicitly prohibit the administration of any test on k-2 students that is not diagnostic in nature. 
Take action RIGHT NOW to find out the facts! Take action RIGHT NOW to tell lawmakers to support the Truth-About-Testing Act of 2013 (A. 6594/S. 4712)!  Go to truthabouttesting.org to learn more about the proposed legislation, and to sign an email urging legislators to support the bill.  The website has up to date news about testing and links to so that you can “like” the page on Facebook to stay informed.   It’s time to make sure the facts about testing get out – and the Truth About Testing Act can help do just that – please send an email urging your state representatives to take action!
